
   

  
  

In Saint-Petersburg pre-investigating check launched in possible
frauds of top managers of Sunny Sky Travel agency

 

  
  

Saint-Petersburg Main Investigations Directorate of the Russia’s Investigative Committee has
launched a pre-investigating check in suspension of activity of Sunny Sky Travel agency that took
place in December 2014.

At present investigators are checking whether there are signs of fraud in the actions of employees of
the travel agency. A procedural decision will be made following the check. 

Head of Media Relations V.I. Markin 
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